
  
 
                                                                                                                                       May 2, 2023 

 

 

 

Excellency, 
 

Reference is made to our letters dated February 22 and March 20, 2023, providing further details 
on the informal consultations with Member States, observers, and stakeholders in the form of deep 
dives. 
 
At the beginning of the deep dive, the topic will again be introduced by briefers selected for their  
technical expertise, keeping in view our commitment to inclusivity of different stakeholders and to 
equitable gender and geographical representation throughout the consultations. The briefers will 



Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 

 
 
 

Anna Karin Eneström  Claver Gatete 
Ambassador Permanent Representative Ambassador Permanent Representative 

of Sweden to the United Nations of Rwanda to the United Nations 
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1. Digital technologies can greatly contribute to the protection of human rights. 
However, digital surveillance, censorship, algorithmic bias, online 
harassment, and other forms of abuse can suppress or violate human rights. 
How can women and girls, children, and persons in vulnerable situations such 
as persons with disabilities or persons belonging to linguistic minorities be 
supported in exercising their human rights online? 

2. What are the gaps in terms of existing mechanisms for protection and 
promotion of human rights in the digital domain? How can accountability of 
digital platforms - public and private - be strengthened?  

3. How can international organizations, Member States and other stakeholders 
work together to ensure human rights offline are protected online?  

 


